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Thank you to all of the women and 
men for your work in preparation of 
the spring rummage sale.    Thanks to 
those who worked that day, and to 
everyone who generously shared their 
extra treasures for the St. Olaf women 
to sell!  The WELCA group supports 
dozens of organizations, financially 
and with many handmade quilts and 
kits, besides benefitting St. Olaf mem-
bers and projects. 
 
In addition to preparing our monthly 
Bible study and meeting, WELCA 
members hosted the Eastern ND Syn-
od Cluster meeting on Saturday, April 
27th.   òHOPE for the Dayó was the 
theme.   Forty-one women from sur-
rounding ELCA churches joined in the 
special day.  Speakers were Jeff Wahl 
with updates and success stories of the 
HOPE Center, Dr. Sarah Kenney 
from Blooming Prairie Assessment & 
Therapy Center shared a power point 
presentation on the power of hope and 
the tools helpful to have a positive 
lifestyle.  Dr. Sharon Etemad led the 
group in a Bible study from our Bible 
verse from Romans 12:12, òBe joyful 
in hope, patient in affliction, faithful in 
prayeró.      Ladies were treated to a 

delectable lunch catered by Esther 
Donohue (Modern Cuisine) of Pekin.   
The day concluded with communion 
and special music by Pastor Jeff and 
his daughter Sara.  Gift offerings from 
attendees went to the Hope Center.   
A huge thank you goes to Ray Slet-
teland who cleaned up after the meal 
while the women listened to speakers. 
 
The May WELCA meeting on May 7th 
was  the annual Memorial Service hon-
oring members who had  died in the 
last year.  Families of those honored 
were welcomed to attend and stay for 
refreshments following.  Members 
honored were Eileen Fugle, Elsie Sten-
son, Maxine Christianson, Deloris Nel-
son, Laverne Leier, Shirley Luidahl and 
Delores Lunde. 
    
 St. Olaf WELCA reported that quilts, 
Health kits, Sewing kits, Infant kits & 
School kits, were shipped to Lutheran 

World Relief.  The Great Plains Food 
bank truck which brought food into 
the region graciously transported our 
quilts to the headquarters. 
 
A special note of appreciation to Vice 
President Loretta Bloomquist and Past 
Pres. Karen Lindseth for covering for 
me in my absence this last winter.              
 
Ladies, put these dates on your calen-
dar: 
-òFollow in My Footstepsó is the 3rd 
Annual Womenõs Retreat at the 
Maryvale Provincial Center near 
Valley City.  August 1st, 10 am to 4 
pm. Focus on the many people in our 
lives that walked the paths before us. 
All women are encouraged to share in 
this special day.  Women may experi-
ence staying at the peaceful facility the 
evening prior for just $10.  Registra-
tion is $35. before July 15, and $45. 
after and at the door.  Pastor Stephanie 
Tollefson is the Keynote Speaker.  
Casey Baardson is the afternoon Guest 
Speaker.  Information and a sign up 
sheet is in the church office. Letõs car-
pool down Friday night for the total 
experience!!!   
-September 26th is the 28th Annual 
Synodical Womenõs Convention at 
the First Lutheran Church in New 
Rockford.  The theme is òTo Give 
You a Future With Hope.ó  Keven 
Wallevand will present information 
about human trafficking in the Bakken 
Oil Boom, Faye Miller will address 
Stewardship (Time and financial plan-
ning), and a Thriving rep will share 
how groups can become active in help-
ing others. 
                        Celebrating Godõs 
Love, Pres. Connie Hanson 351-1639 
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BBQ Ribs 
Supper 
Saturday, 
July 11th 

 
Starting at 6:00 

p.m. 
At the Retreat 

Center 
 

 

TICKETS AVAILABLE IN THE CHURCH OFFICE 
Or from Harris Saele 


